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Menifee City Council Officially Establishes the Menifee Police Department 

  

MENIFEE, CA – The Menifee City Council unanimously passed a Resolution officially 

establishing the Menifee Police Department at Tuesday evening’s council meeting.  According 

to the Resolution, the Menifee Police Department will be established effective July 1, 2019 - 

one year before the projected date when the department will take over law enforcement 

services in the city (July 1, 2020).  “The official formation of the department gives the police 

chief the authority to appoint sworn police officers over the next 12 months,” according to 

City Manager Armando Villa. 

   “This is an important milestone in the formation of the Menifee Police Department,” 

said Police Chief Pat Walsh.  “Never before in the history of California has a city the size of 

Menifee established a police department.  Today is a big day!” he added.  The department will 

employ 58 sworn officers and 17 professional staff over the next 12 months. 

   Also included in the Resolution is a directive to the City Manager to issue notice to the 

County in regards to the transition of police services from the Riverside County Sheriff’s 

Department to the newly formed Menifee Police Department. “The Riverside County Sheriff’s 

Department has been an excellent partner to the City for past 11 years-policing the City since 

incorporation,” said Villa. “The decision to form a municipal police department is purely one 

of financial feasibility and local control. We look forward to continuing our great relationship 

with the Riverside County Sheriff’s Department.” 

   City and police department staff will continue to work closely with members of the 

sheriff’s department to ensure a successful transition in the coming months. “We have the 

utmost confidence in the leadership we have in place to guide this process effectively and 

efficiently,” said Mayor Bill Zimmerman. “This is an exciting time for our city and our residents. 

We can’t wait to welcome our men and women in uniform to the Menifee community.” 

###  

  
ABOUT MENIFEE: Situated in the heart of southern Riverside County along Interstate 215, Menifee is a vibrant, 
new city of more than 90,000 residents who enjoy a pleasant year-round climate, abundant recreational offerings, 
reasonably priced housing and convenient proximity to some of Southern California’s premiere attractions and 
employment centers. Within its 50 square miles, Menifee’s business, retail and entertainment outlets are starting 
to shape the community’s character and this growing economic base is also contributing favorably to the city’s 
strong financial position. Menifee’s growing family-oriented population values the city’s ongoing commitment to 
public safety, community events and smart growth for the future. All of these elements are working together to 
support the city’s strategic vision to make Menifee one of the state’s most promising new cities.  


